
Good morning.  
I would like to officially submit written testimony in favor of House Bill 1352.  
 
I find it alarming that you will be confronted over and over again by the same list of individuals 
that I have been writing to you about for months now as they are actively involved with every 
tactic you can think of to sway public opinion.  
 
If you would like to see how your testimony will play out all you need to do is go to the Bismarck 
City Commissioners meeting on October 26th of 2020 and you can watch the rhetoric that will 
be brought before you today.  
 
But as Dr. Bob said yesterday while speaking in favor of House Bill 1468 he loses money every 
time he does not have a family completely vaccinated to the tune of almost 1.5 million dollars a 
year.  
 
If you think the host of pediatricians that will come parading in front of you in opposition of this 
bill today legitimately care, I hate to tell you they have already shown their colors to the 
community, whether it was through active social media attacks like Dr. Kumar, or the multiple 
letters to the governor regarding masks and vaccines led by Dr. Anderson and Dr. Connell.  
 
Let’s not forget Molly Howell standing up after Governor Burgum said “If you don’t like the 
mitigation measures, get in line and get your vaccine.” and went on to say how social distancing 
and masks would still be required. 
 
It’s time for these unelected officials to stop interfering with every level of commission meeting 
all the way to the legislative assembly. I literally could have scripted their testimony yesterday. 
 
Here are some hard numbers for you.  
The State Department of Health has a budget shortfall of 32,092,680 due to “COVID-19”. 
The Governor spent 1.8 million dollars on the Mask Up ND campaign. 
The Burleigh-Morton Covid Taskforce paid for all the social media fear campaigns about masks 
on Bismarck public schools website. 
The State wasted 1.25 billion dollars to fight COVID only to kill our economy. 
 
This bill needs to pass. Your constituents are tired of being ruled by unelected officials. I know I 
am.  
Thank you to those who brought this bill forward.  
Sincerely Izaak Darkk. 


